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There was a parable in one of my philosophy textbooks of a
king and his kingdom.

It appears everything was going beautifully in the little kingdom
until a certain weed began to grow everywhere dotting the
countryside. Some discovered the plant was good to eat. Just put
those greens on the stove in a pot of boiling water, throw a piece
of fatback in for seasoning-Delicious meal. Especially good with
cornbread.

But the king noticed as people consumed this new vegetable they
became increasingly confused. They didn't think logically or
perceive reality as reality. By the time he recognized the cause
of the problem, the entire kingdom was affected, everyone except
the king and he refused to eat any.

The people of the kingdom began to notice how strange the king had
become. A powerful group emerged who said the king was no longer
capable of ruling the kingdom. And while they were organizing an
army to take control, the king discovered their plans. In order to
keep down the uprising and restore order he ate this new plant and
became like the people. Now everyone was happy, the king was whole
again.

How the people perceived the king was not reality. Sometimes
what we see is not what we see. How many of you have tried to open
the wrong end of those plastic produce bags in the grocery store?
After about 5 minutes I am one frustrated human being. And once
frustration sets in, what we think we see and what we really see
may be different.

I. OVERLY PESSIMISTIC (seeing only darkness when there is light)

In the story I read of Jacob and Essau, Jacob took a very
pessamistic view of his situation with good reason. Jacob had
tricked his father and robbed Essau of his father's blessing. And
now, years later, Essau found Jacob, his brother, and Jacob was
"afraid and distressed." Jacob's attitude was such that if Essau
gave him a horse he would look in it's mouth for a bomb. But
Jacob's pessimistic attitude and his perception was incorrect.
With joy "Essau ran to meet him and embraced him, and fell on his
neck and kissed him." (v.4) Jacob previously saw only darkness but
there was light. His brother did not intend to hurt him.

This overly pessimistic attitude can disturb our perception.
I know that everyone in here has at least one person in your
extended family, you don't dare ask "how do you feel?" That is
unless you have time to listen to a diatribe of the "ten woes." I
had one in my family. If my aunt had won top prize in the Pub.
Clearing House Sweepstakes, she would have complained about all the
taxes that she had to pay.








